
MARAC STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING
October 2009
OFFICERS’ REPORTS

CHAIR
Appointments:

Appointed Benjamin Hoover to the Membership Development Committee

Appointed Pamela Whitenack to the Finance Committee

Appointed Jacqueline Haun to the Education Committee

Reappointed Rachel Muse to the Membership Development Committee

Reappointed Ellie Kidd to serve as Chair of the Membership Development Committee

Upcoming Appointment Issues:

Both Webmasters have requested that they be relieved of their duties. We will need to locate replacements.

Will need to create a committee to review MemberClicks. Hope to complete the development of this committee by the Winter Meeting.

Other issues:

Signed deed of gift making the University of Maryland College Park the official repository of the MARAC archives and transferring ownership of the papers to the University of Maryland. MARAC will maintain intellectual property rights for the papers. 

Participated in SAA session in Austin sponsored by the Issues and Advocacy Roundtable where leaders of various archival organizations discussed what they were doing to support archivists who were unemployed or underemployed.

Responded to requests from Kathleen Roe to get MARAC members to provide support for PAHR. 

Met with Arian Ravanbakhsh to discuss the charge for Electronic Resources committee. The charge will be discussed at the upcoming Steering Committee meeting and if approved will be brought to the membership at the Fall Business meeting and then voted on at the Spring business meeting. 

Respectfully submitted,

Danna Bell-Russel

ADMINISTRATOR

Submitted to the Steering Committee on Thursday October 29, 2009 in Jersey City, NJ
Membership Statistics
There are currently 1,082 active members:


980 Regular Members


50 Retired Members


52 Student Members

The current state caucus memberships are as follows:


DC:  179


Delaware:  35


Maryland:  177


New Jersey:  147


New York:  235


Pennsylvania:  193


Virginia:  140


West Virginia:  16

Note:  As some members may be part of more than one caucus, total membership numbers and total state caucus numbers may differ.  

Number of new membership applications received and entered into database:


August 2009:  7


September 2009:  23  


October 2009 (as of 10/27/09):  38

Upcoming Projects

E-List Updates:  I am currently working on updating E-list functionality and subscriptions.  I anticipate that this process will be complete by the second week of November.

Administrator’s Conference Planning Guide:  A general planning guide will be constructed for the administrator’s reference.  This guide will serve as a supplement to the program manual.

Respectfully submitted,

Holly Kalbach

VICE CHAIR

Present Meeting:
Where: Jersey City, New Jersey
When: October 29-31, 2009
Hotel: The Westin Jersey City
Theme: Bridges and Tunnels: Building Archival Connections
Room rate: $179
Local Arrangements Committee: Co-Chairs Idelle Nissila and Althea Bernheim 
Program Committee: Co-Chairs Christie Lutz and Kristen Turner 
Update: 

1. Meeting Room Block -- We missed meeting our Room Block.  We needed 250 rooms, we only got 214.  Thankfully the hotel immediately sold our unused rooms so we will not be financially penalized.

2. Attendees -- Registrants statistics as of 22 October 2009, count does not include Scholarship Winner or Student Workers.

	Member Early
	165

	Member
	16

	Member Onsite
	1

	Member Workshop Only
	2

	Nonmember Early
	20

	Nonmember
	14

	Nonmember Onsite
	3

	Students
	17

	Workshop Only Nonmember
	2

	
	240


3. Cancellations -- one workshop, three tours

Workshop W2: Archival Operations on a Shoestring was cancelled due to low registration.  (Workshops are mandated that they must not lose money.)  

The following tours were cancelled due to low registration; the guest institutions required a minimum number of attendees – 

T6: Federal Hall (no registrations), 


T4: New York Public Library for the Performing Arts (3 registrants, required 10) 

T9: National Archives at New York City (6 registrants, required 15).

4. Vendors 

21 vendors will either be exhibiting or have contributed to the meeting.  The MidAtlantic Association of Museums has received a complimentary table; in exchange they allowed MARAC to have a table at their meeting earlier this month, October 19 and 20, in Saratoga Springs. Geoff Williams and Brian Keough attended for MARAC.

Comments: While we hope for a fair number of onsite registrations, attendance seems to have been hindered by the cost of the hotel room, the difficulty of easy access to Jersey City, and Halloween Weekend.  The activities of the Local Arrangements Committee were hindered by the high cost of the hotel’s food.  LAC attempted some fundraising with no success.

I know that for a number of years a great deal of interest was expressed in meeting in the New York Vicinity, and the last Vice Chair did an admirable job finding a hotel anywhere near MARAC affordability, I would, however, advise against attempting to meet in this area again in the foreseeable future.

Fernanda Perrone has done an admirable job coordinating the first ever MARAC Career Center.

Holly has been an incredible asset to all.  We even having her doing part of the time-consuming task of “stuffing”, a task would have been outside the sphere of work of the previous MARAC administrator.  This was the brilliant idea of the MARAC treasurer.

Upcoming Meetings:

Spring 2010

Where: Wilmington, DE

When: April 29-May 1, 2010

Hotel: Doubletree Hotel, Downtown Wilmington
Theme: Outside the Archival Box: Cultural Heritage Collaborations
Room rate: $149
Local Arrangements Committee: Co-Chairs Ian Janssen and Lisa Gensel 
Program Committee: Co-Chairs Rebecca Johnson Melvin and Susan Hamburger 
Updates:  
Plenary Speaker: Marilyn Johnson, author of The Dead Beat: Lost Souls, Lucky Stiffs, and The Perverse Pleasures of Obituaries (HarperCollins, 2007) and This Book Is Overdue: How Librarians and Cybrarians Can Save Us All (HarperCollins, Feb. 2010). See also http://www.marilynjohnson.net/.
Lunch Program: “How Do you Get a Town of 30,000 to Participate in a Community History?” This will be an entertaining, highly visual presentation on the Histories of Newark Project, which was an enormous collaboration to celebrate the 250th anniversary of Newark, Delaware,  Presenting will be the project director (Delaware Heritage Commission) and the book designer (Ray Nichols & Jill Cypher).  Information about the project can be found at http://wallflowerspress.com/newark.  
Please note – This Newark is pronounced New-Ark.
Reception: Delaware History Museum (Historical Society of Delaware)
Tours: Under Consideration are the Hagley Museum and Library, a Winterthur Library, Walking Tour of New Castle Historic District, Walking Tour Architecture of Market Street in Wilmington, Wilmington Blue Rocks baseball game, and a walking tour of the nature and industrial ruins contained within White Clay Creek State Park near Newark.
Budget: Local Arrangements has submitted a second draft of their budget to the Vice Chair and Treasurer.  It will be presented to Steering Committee in Jersey City, after final review of Finance Committee and MCC.

Proposed Workshops:

John Schalow, Half day, Cataloging for Archivists 

Kate Theimer, Half Day, Flickr for archivists

Heather Wolfe, Full Day, Archival manuscripts and Handwriting styles (learning how to read some of our more bizarre ways of writing English).

Please note: 

The Program Committee Co-chairs are concerned about the placement of the Steering Committee’s mandated Membership Committee New Member Session against other topical sessions.  They have also expressed concern about the usefulness of such a session as it is planned

Fall 2010
Theme: The Politics of Archives 
When: November 11-13, 2010 
Where: Harrisburg, PA 
Hotel: Harrisburg Hilton, Downtown Harrisburg 
Room rate: $119 
Local Arrangements Committee: Co-Chairs Jesse Teitelbaum and Pam Whitenack 
Program Committee: Co-Chairs Cindy Bendroth and Lindsey Loeper 
Updates:
Plenary Speaker: Former Governor Dick Thornburgh was approached but is unavailable.  The committee is reaching out to Dr. Brent Glass, Director of the National Museum of American History to be the plenary speaker.  He was formerly the Executive Director of the PHMC
Luncheon Speaker: Dr. Michael Barton, Penn State Harrisburg. He will be presenting on his work to re-establish the Harrisburg City Archives, see http://www.harrisburgarchives.org/.  

Reception: Main Rotunda of the Capitol building is being considered.  They hope to have the food consist of “Tastes of Pennsylvania” giving the guests a sampling of the foods from across the Commonwealth.

Program: Two new unique programs are being developed -- a grant clinic, which would allow institutions to talk to grantors (national and state) about their projects, and perhaps bring drafts of grant applications for review and a “Web 2.0” clinic which would allow people to actually demonstrate the use of new technologies in archives and allow participants to see “how to” instead of just hearing a lecture or discussion.  

Future Sites:

Upstate New York, potentially Syracuse, is being considered, as is Blacksburg, Virginia and Northern Virginia.  

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Mannix
SECRETARY
No report. 

 
TREASURER AND FINANCE COMMITTEE
Respectfully submitted to the Steering Committee on Tuesday, October 27, 2009 in advance of the Fall 2009 meeting in Jersey City, New Jersey, when the Committee will meet on Thursday, October 29, 2009.

1. Fourth Quarter Treasurer’s Report is attached. The figures seem to indicate a very strong net profit of $28,000 for the year, but in fact one needs to bear in mind that the fourth quarter reflects significant income for the Fall conference, most of the expenses for which will not post until the first quarter of the next fiscal year. If not for the profits earned by the Silver Spring and Charleston conferences, combined with the savings from reduced printing and mailing of the MAA and the change in our administrative services model, then we would have finished well in the red. 

· Income is primarily from membership dues, contributions to the endowment, investment interest, and Fall 2009 conference income.

· Expenses are from MemberClicks charges, equipment purchases, administrator salary, printing charges, committee business, contribution to National Coalition for History, and Fall 2009 conference costs.

2. The Wilmington, DE (Spring 2010) budget is currently being discussed by the Finance and Meetings Coordinating Committees. A final draft of the budget will be presented for your review and approval at the Steering Committee meeting.
3. The MARAC financial audit, scheduled to be a full audit by the MARAC accountant, will be postponed until the conclusion of Fiscal 2010. As a reminder, Fiscal 2010 will be a nine month fiscal year concluding June 30, 2010, so as to accommodate the shift of the fiscal calendar from an October 1 start date to a July 1 start date.

Respectfully submitted,
Jim Gerencser
ARCHIVIST

This quarter I’ve handled some additional reference queries pertaining to the Archives from members of the Steering Committee, and from a MARAC member working on his presentation for the upcoming Jersey City meeting.  With colleague Valerie Vanden Bossche, I staffed a University of Maryland table at the October DC Archives Fair, held in the National Archives building on Constitution Avenue.  

Thanks to cooperation and approval from Chair Danna Bell-Russel and the rest of the Steering Committee, an agreement was signed this summer that transfers physical ownership of the MARAC Archives to the University of Maryland Libraries.  (MARAC has retained its intellectual property rights in the Archives.)  This agreement is in line with similar formal arrangements reached by the Society of American Archivists and other regionals with various academic libraries across the country.  It appears that the productive archival relationship between MARAC and the University of Maryland will progress as far out into the future as can be imagined.

I have commenced but not yet completed an analysis of the new MARAC website, with an eye towards making sure that all relevant information has been moved from the old, UM-hosted site to the new one.  When this analysis is completed, I will complete work with our IT staff to “harvest” content from the old site into the MARAC Archives--and then the UM site will be taken down.

Respectfully submitted,

Lauren Brown
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